
HKSAR Government responds to January 1
procession

     In response to the public procession on Hong Kong Island today (January
1), a Government spokesman said that the procession so far has been generally
smooth and orderly, with the majority of the members of the public expressing
their views in a lawful, peaceful and rational manner.

     The Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government has all
along respected people's rights and freedoms to participate in peaceful
processions and assemblies and express views rationally, as these are the
important core values cherished by Hong Kong people.
 â€‹
     The spokesman appealed to participants in the procession to disperse
soon after it ends and not to take part in any illegal or violent acts that
may occur. To safeguard the rule of law and public peace, the Police will
enforce the law strictly.
 â€‹
     The spokesman said that the social unrest arising from opposition to the
proposed legislative amendments has persisted for more than six months, and
has caused negative impacts on Hong Kong's economy, and the daily living and
commuting of citizens. Significant falls have also been registered in Gross
Domestic Product figures, inbound visitor numbers and business receipts of
major service industries. The unemployment rate has also deteriorated
significantly.
 â€‹
â€‹     To ease the burden brought by the economic downturn to small and
medium-sized enterprises and members of the public, the HKSAR Government has
rolled out four rounds of relief measures amounting to $25 billion. The
provision of an extra allowance amounting to one month of the standard rate
Comprehensive Social Security Assistance payments, the Old Age Living
Allowance, the Old Age Allowance, the Disability Allowance, the Working
Family Allowance and the individual-based Work Incentive Transport Subsidy
will be disbursed as soon as possible before the Lunar New Year. This will
benefit some 1.4 million people.
 â€‹
     The spokesman stressed that human rights and freedoms in Hong Kong –
including freedom of speech, of the press, of publication and of assembly –
are fully protected by the Basic Law, the Hong Kong Bill of Rights Ordinance
and other laws. Despite the social unrest in Hong Kong over the past six
months, the HKSAR Government has all along upheld the core values of the rule
of law and freedoms.
 
â€‹     Since the city's return to the Motherland, the HKSAR Government has
been exercising "Hong Kong people administering Hong Kong" and a high degree
of autonomy in strict accordance with the Basic Law. The "one country, two
systems" principle has been fully and successfully implemented. "One country,
two systems" is the best arrangement for maintaining Hong Kong's long-term
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prosperity and stability, and for making Hong Kong a favourable place to live
and work. The HKSAR Government will continue to implement the "one country,
two systems" principle resolutely in accordance with the Basic Law.
 
     The HKSAR Government will spare no effort to tackle the problems arising
from the saga. However, the top priority now is to stop violence and restore
social order as soon as possible so that the daily lives of people and
various business activities can return to the normal track.
 
â€‹     The HKSAR Government will also continue to humbly listen to members
of the public and strengthen communications with the citizens and various
social sectors. Apart from listening to public views through community
dialogues, the Chief Executive and her governing team have been reaching out
to members of the public through different means. These include district
visits and holding in-depth dialogue sessions on policy matters and current
social issues with people from various sectors. The Principal Officials will
also continue to hold dialogues with netizens on social media platforms.
 
     The spokesman said, "With the determination of the HKSAR Government, as
well as the resilience and wisdom of Hong Kong people, we will certainly
overcome these challenges and help Hong Kong regain momentum and forge
ahead."


